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Message from Mrs Matthews                                         Friday 7th March 2025 

It was lovely to celebrate World Book Day yesterday with our students & staff, so many 
brilliant costumes and a big thanks to Mrs Stephenson for organising.  

It was also an exciting start to the week with Secondary School Offer Day on Monday. We 
are very much looking forward to 
welcoming our new cohort in 
September. All new starters will have 
received a welcome booklet & letter this 
week.  

Have a lovely weekend. Mrs Matthews. 

Court Fields School 
Parent Weekly ‘What’s Happening’ Bulletin 

Oxford University Trip 

A small group of Year 10 students attended a day at 

Exeter College, University of Oxford. Experiencing an 

Academic Taster Session (STEM), tour of both Exeter 

College and Oxford and a useful session with college 

ambassadors it was a full day with a very quiet coach 

journey home!  

We were lucky enough to have lunch in the Dining Hall 

which dates back to 1618 and the beautiful weather 

encouraged Walter the college cat to make an 

appearance too. Not only that, but our very own Madi B 

studying at St Peter’s College Oxford, came to say 

hello as well!  

World Book Day! We have raised so far £491.47 to 
go towards wonderful new books for our library, thank 
you to everyone who donated & took part, there were 

some fantastic 
costumes on display! 

Rotary Club Young 

Musician District Final 

Congratulations to Ella P 

and Molly L who 

performed in the Rotary 

Club Young Musician 

District Final over the 

weekend, at Churchill 

Academy. The girls both did 

brilliantly and Molly 

achieved runner up in the 

vocal section.  
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 DIARY DATES 

20th March  
Year 7 Parent’s Evening 

25th March 
Year 10 Bristol Art Trip 

26th & 27th March 
Year 8 Bristol M Shed Trip 

4th April 
Last Day of Term, early 

finish 12:45 

7th April-18th April 

Easter Holidays 

21st April 

Bank Holiday 

22nd April 
Return to School 

Temporary 
Change To 
School 
Lunch Break 
We will be making a 
temporary change to the 
timing of the lunch break for 
the whole School from 
Monday 3

rd
 March to Friday 

14
th
 March inclusive. This 

change is to support Year 11 
who will be taking exams 
during this time. 
 
From Monday 3

rd
 March to 

Friday 14
th

 March, lunch will 
be 12.35 – 13.15 (instead of 
the usual 13.35 – 14.15). 
 All other times will remain the 
same. 

Sports News 
1) A good win in the sun for the Year 10 

football team who won 5-2 in the District Cup 
this week. Goals from CJ x2, Ethan, Daniel 

and Charlie. A special mention to Aidyn on his 
A team debut who did really well when he 
came on. Joint MOM - Zac and Charlie. 

2) A solid 9-0 win in the District Cup for our 
Under 16s football team. MOM - Owen P. 

3) Our Year 7 girls had a lovely sunny day of 
learning T1 rugby today in Exeter and are 

really looking 
forward to the next 
Girls Love Rugby 

event!   

4) Excellent work 
from the Year 10 B 

Team! Fantastic 
teamwork and 

attitude 
throughout. 

5) A great second 
half performance 

in the District Cup 
Quarter Finals 

from the Year 7 
footballers! 

Unfortunately they 
gave themselves 
too much to do 

after going down 4-
0. Despite getting 

the game back to 4
-3, the opposition 
goalkeeper was in 
fine form making 

some tremendous 
saves. 

Looking forward to 
the Year 7 CVL 

Finals night held in 
2 weeks time!  

6) What an 
amazing trip to 

Wembley Stadium 
for our Year 8 and 
9 girls footballers 

to watch England v 
Spain. In a closely-
contested match, 

England overcame 
the world 

champions 1-0. 
The girls had a 

fantastic 
experience and 
were a credit to 

Court Fields. 
A big thanks to 

Miss Cridge, Miss 
Channon and Mrs 
Weston for giving 

up their time to run 
the trip!  

 

Ramadan 

At CFS we were proud to 
celebrate the start of 

Ramadan with our Muslim 
students. Sawm is one of the 
five pillars of Islam and helps 

a Muslim to hold up their 
faith. It can be challenging 

for religious people in a 
secular society as there can 
be many distractions. The 
Five Pillars of Islam allow 

Muslims to focus upon their 
spiritual progress in an ever 
busy and fast paced world.  

As Sawm begins, many 
students will encounter the 
spiritual journey for the first 
time. It is a time of spiritual 

contemplation, self-discipline 
and considering those who 

have less. Our Muslim 
students will not be eating or 

drinking during daylight 
hours, which is a great 

challenge especially when 
they are expected to 

continue with everyday life. 
Time in reflection and 

thinking about the bigger 
picture in life is maybe 
something we could all 

consider from time to time.   
We wish you all a positive 
start to Ramadan and are 

here to support. 

School Ties 

School ties have temporarily 

been taken off Scopay, while 

we await new stock. We will 

update you once they are 

available to order. 

National Careers Week 

This week has been  

National Careers Week 

2025. Here is a link to free 

parent/carer resources that 

may be useful: 

www.theparentsguideto.c

o.uk/nationalcareersweek 

6 

5 

4 

3 

2 

1 

3G Pitch Availability 

We have some availability 
remaining for our 3G pitch in 
the coming weeks. Please 

contact 
3gbookings@courtfields.bep.ac 
for all enquiries and bookings. 


